The Diamondville Town Council met in regular session on Monday, July 21, 2025, at 6:00 p.m. in the Town Hall, pursuant to due notice and call. 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00p.m. 

	Upon roll call the following were found to be present constituting a quorum:  Mayor Clint Bowen, Council Members, Eric Backman, Robert Sawaya, Sherrol Sloan, Nicole Petersen, Chief of Police Jeff Kolata, Street and Park Foreman Dave Waldner and Clerk/ Treasurer Cortney Bartschi

Reading of the Minutes:
Council Sawaya motioned to approve the minutes from July 7th, 2025, Regular Meeting as written, seconded by Council Sloan, all voted aye, motion carried.

	Approval of the Agenda:
Council Backman motioned to approve the Agenda as presented, seconded by Council Petersen, all voted aye, motion carried. 

Introduction of Guests:

Unfinished Business:
A. Council  Backman motioned to approve Ordinance 490 – Amend Chapter 8 Section 8.05.100 Public Utilities Franchise Fee Agreement on Second reading, seconded by Council Sawaya, all voted aye, motion carried.
B. Council Sawaya motioned to approve Ordinance 491 – An Ordinance granting an Electric Utility Franchise and General Utility Easement to Rocky Mountain Power on Second reading, seconded by Council Petersen, all voted aye, motion carried. 

New Business:
A. Variance Fee for 95 W Hillcrest –Property Owner not in attendance,  No Action Taken
B. Council Backman motioned to Schedule a Workshop for the Fossil Basin Promotion Board upcoming Grant for August 11th, 2025, at 6PM, seconded by Council Petersen, all voted aye, motion carried.

        Correspondence:
P&Z Workshop on Ordinance Chapter Updates to Chapters 10/11 July 23rd at 6PM
NRC Meeting with Local Officials July 22nd at 10:30AM
Natrium & Kemmerer Energy Future Part 1 July 28 at 5:30PM/ Part 2 July 31 at 5:30PM MUST RSVP
Mayor Bowen informed of the Phone Meeting he attended with Jerrod Wheeler of the US Geological Survey team, He was requesting permission to place a small Survey Machine in lower Diamondville on the banks of the Hams Fork River to perform surveys of the Hams Fork River. Mayor Bowen, with no objection from the governing body, stated there shouldn’t be an issue and permitted the placement of the survey machine for the Geological Survey.

Bills:	Council Backman approved the bills as presented, seconded by Council Sawaya, all voted aye, motion carried.

Adjourn: 	Council Sawaya motioned to adjourn the meeting at 6:50 p.m., seconded by Council Sloan, all voted aye, motion carried, meeting was adjourned at 6:50 p.m.
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